Minutes of Gresford Public School P & C Meeting Friday 14 October 2011
Meeting opened at: 9.57 am

Present: John O'Brien, Misha Bevan, Jennifer Hipwell, Sharon Lawrence, Ange Kellehear, Sally Hunt, Sylvia Lawrence, Sharon Hill, Leanne Atkins

Apologies: Jo Locke, Scott Everett.
Minutes of previous meeting accepted: moved Leanne, seconded Sylvia
Correspondence:

· card from Beth Tickle thanking us for flowers after her mum's death. 

· letter from Tucker Park NYE fair, wondering if we'd like to do a stall. Decided against. 

Treasurer’s report attached: Accepted Sharon Hill, Seconded Sally.

Business Arising:

· Project Splash. Ange talked to Julie Hartigan – no need for another letter, but they are hoping for our support at meetings next year.

· Shade cloth on other playground probably need replacing in 18-24 months. We'll wait till it's necessary. 
· Air conditioning – Pauline is still talking to assets management. If no joy there, might need a letter from the P&C to get money reallocated to other classrooms. Meanwhile, there is a new program for refurbishment & maintenance of NSW schools. Pauline will approach for funding for, in order of priority: insulation of computer room, roofing of assembly area (which leaks), toilets (doors, locks, missing tiles, generally run-down feel) and exterior painting windows.
· School bags: Ange has found bags – minimum order 25 – costing 30.35 each including a discount, plus one-off set-up fee for logo & screen. Suggested we prefer the two-compartment bag, and that Ange also find out if there are extras available (eg cool bag, swim bag, wallet). There is also a (Velcro-sealed) library bag available for $6.60 each.

· School uniform: Misha, Ange and Sharon met on21 September. They've found the company supplying summer fabric and will send swatch of winter fabric. Price is similar to five years ago. John still to write Janette Copus a thank-you letter. Looked at shirts, blouses, skorts, shorts. Sub-committee has produced a draft leaflet with pricing options on it. Aim is to have these ready for all families by Kindie orientation on 23 November. There will be an option of logo on shirts and blouses. Recommend those in need of warmer tops buy from lost property for gold coin.
· Uniform policy: Pauline to find and amend to allow skorts, remove netball skirt, and ascertain that shirt wording doesn't specifically require polo shirts. 
· Kindie orientation on Wednesdays 9, 16 & 23 November for P&C tea/coffee/talk/fashion parade. Ange happy to do. Morning tea will include snacks from the canteen. 
Meeting interrupted for Canteen meeting. Then back to business.

· student insurance: John and Sharon Hill to put together an ad explaining the insurance to parents (should also be talked about at kindie orientation and another ad in next year).

· Year 6 farewell: Bevan-Moon, Locke, O'Brien Cavanough, Lawrence (Sharon), Hooper, Quirke, Brown, Wrigley & Legges are families of Year 5 kids and thence helpers/organisers. Meeting to be held next Friday 21 Oct at 2pm,including the year 5 kids. John to do a notice inviting parents and kids of Y5's. Jo is very happy to do anything.

· Pens: Jen Hipwell will buy pens andengraving to value of $25 per student leaving. Pauline will provide a list of students. 

· GPS handball short film has gone up on school website. 

· Grrresford Sprrring Racing Night. Going well. Separate meeting to be held later today, then another closer to the event.
· front of house: Pauline looking into having a proper greeting on answering machine. This will happen after Bernadette comes back. In the school news Pauline has informed parents of school mobile number for SMS-ing bus changes etc. 
Principal’s report attached
New Business:

· Sue Dillon to report on school's responses to Naplan results next meeting. 

Meeting ended at 12.10 pm. Next Meeting to be held on Friday 18 November at 10.00 am in the nice interesting Library. 
Minutes of Gresford School Canteen Committee Meeting Friday 16 September 2011 
Meeting opened at 10.30 am, during  the regular P&C meeting.
Present: John O'Brien, Misha Bevan, Jennifer Hipwell, Sharon Lawrence, Ange Kellehear, Sally Hunt, Sylvia Lawrence, Sharon Hill, Jennifer Stewart, Leanne Atkins

Apologies: Jo Locke, Scott Everett.

Minutes of previous meeting accepted: moved Misha seconded Leanne.

Treasurer’s report attached: accepted Sharon Hill, seconded Sylvia.
Business Arising
· Canteen Menu Workshop. Branka led great workshop. Some substantial changes. New menu attached – thanks Sharon L! A second session was held this week to photograph new dishes and trial foods on kids. Donna Cavanough preparing the food "manual". 
· Prices. Last year we made $3000 profit (before donations to school activities) on $12000 income. This year our income is looking like $9500ish. So the mark-up on amber foods is 40%, on green foods 36%. Laminated A3 menus have been done for inside and outside the canteen. 

· New appliances. Fridge thermometer, spike thermometer, café press, pie oven, metal teaspoons to be purchased when Jen returns from holiday in a couple of weeks. 
· Popcorn maker purchased for $42. 

· Cups plates & bowls. Sharon to buy (microwave-safe) 8 plates, 16 bowls& 40 cups from Big W at $5 for 4.

· Raffle has been on-going, kids get tickets for ordering lunch & recess. Suggestion of prizes from the canteen, eg a voucher.

· Oven. Jennifer has donated her old oven. When she gets back, we'll approach eg Sam McLean re tagging and installing it. Oven needed for some of the new dishes.

· Naming competition next year. 

· Freezer Filler Fundraiser. Hold over till next year. 
· Canteen policy. To be looked at next meeting – Sharon has provided a standard, but very good, policy. There is no specific old policy.

New Business

· Deb Fawks has resigned. John will write her a thank-you letter.

· Jennifer happy to continue as canteen coordinator, with continuing support of parents. 

Meeting ended at 11.40am. Next Meeting to be held on Friday 18 November 2011 immediately after P & C Meeting.

